Wnited States Senate

WASHINGTON, DC 20510

December 2, 2009

The Honorable Harry Reid
Majority Leader

United States Senate
Washington, D.C. 20510

Dear Mr. Leader:

We have grave concerns regarding the exclusion of longstanding funding limitations on
abortion in the various appropriations bills that are currently before Congress. These measures,
which have enjoyed broad bipartisan support for many years, are meant to ensure that taxpayers
are not forced to pay for or promote elective abortions either in the United States or abroad.

Yet provisions calling for taxpayer financed abortions and the promotion of abortion have
been included in the FY2010 Financial Services and State/Foreign Operations Appropriations
bills. We cannot, in good conscience, allow these provisions to move forward. even in an

omnibus appropriations bill.

We want 1o assure you that we are prepared to take full advantage of our rights under
Senate rules to prevent massive taxpayer subsidies for abortions and abortion-related activities.

Sincerely,







